

North Warwickshire & South Leicestershire College Hinckley Road Nuneaton CV11 6BH

0330 058 3000

info@midlandat.co.uk

www.midlandat.co.uk

Chief Executive Officer: Marion Plant OBE FCGI

Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> June 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

I hope that this letter finds you well.

We are writing to you today to provide an update on the partnership between the Midland Academies Trust and United Learning.

Further to our previous communications regarding the transfer of the Midland Academies Trust schools to United Learning, I am pleased to inform you that the Department for Education Regional Director for the West Midlands, has approved the transfer following a meeting of the West Midlands Headteacher Advisory Board.

This means that the George Eliot Academy, Hartshill Academy, Health Lane Academy and Nuneaton Academy, will transfer to United Learning during the Autumn Term.

Following discussions with United Learning, we expect this to be on or around the 1<sup>st</sup> November, depending on the conclusion of the legal transfer process, however the schools will operate in many ways as part of United Learning from the start of the Autumn Term, particularly in relation to curriculum, and staff development.

We will update you further in the new academic year.

Thank you for your ongoing support. We wish you a pleasant summer.

Kind regards

Marion Plant OBE FCGI

Chief Executive Officer







